SPECIAL MEETING

July 27, 2022
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Vice Chairman Craig Anttila on Wednesday, July 27, 2022 at 1:00 P.M. at the Twin Lakes Pavilion:
ROLL CALL:
Present:  
Supervisors - Anttila, Skelton, Kippley; Clerk-Knaus; Treasurer-Gross; Foreman-Niemi; Fire Chief- Skinner, Assistant Fire Chief - Lesar
             Absent:             
   Also Present:             Wesley Peterson, Mike Baland, Bryan Lehman, Richard Renner, Roxane Polansky
Supervisors met with all employees to have open dialog and discussion about Long Range Planning for the Township.  
1.  Fiscal Sustainability was discussed by reviewing the Cash Control Statement ending for June 2022 and compared to June 2021 by fund.  The Township is over budget on many items due to inflation costs.  All employees are very mindful about the state of the economy and will think about ways to conserve funds and make the Township more efficient in operations.  Employees questioned what could happen if the Voyageur’s Retreat lawsuit is lost.  The result would be a loss of approximately $400,000.00 a year.  Open discussion was held about the Heavy Equipment Operator Vacancy.  Foreman Niemi recommended filling the position and all other Public Works employees concurred.  Supervisor Anttila went on record recommending the Board not fill the position but could revisit next Spring if it was too taxing on the crew.  There is a concern about safety and being short-staffed in the winter months.  Ideas for improving the fiscal sustainability for the Township brought forward were:  increase the levy, move Supervisor Terms to four-year terms to eliminate having an election every year, and eliminate free garbage collection for residents.    
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY KIPPLEY TO FILL THE HEAVY EQUIPMENT OPERATOR VACANCY DUE TO MORALE, SAFETY ISSUES, AND NEED.  AYES 3, NAYES 0.  MOTION CARRIED
2.  Facilities Management is an important area of Township operations.  All employees filled out the Loon Lake Community Survey that was recently mailed out to all residents.  Great ideas that will be driven by available grants and budgets.  The grounds at Twin Lakes were discussed and the potential for development are endless.  The Board discussed putting a fence up at the property line as soon as possible with signage and having the property surveyed to determine where campsites may be placed.    
IT WAS MOVED BY ANTTILA, SUPPORTED BY SKELTON DIRECTING KNAUS TO SEND A LETTER TO GARY STARKEN TO INFORM HIM THE TOWNSHIP WILL BE HAVING TWIN LAKES PROPERTY SURVEYED.  MOTION CARRIED

3.  Organizational Development – Hiring of summer laborers will be revisited next year.  
4.  Operations & Infrastructure – The Board is aware there are future equipment needs for both Public Works and the Fire Department.  Budgets will drive these decisions.    Susie Parkhurst may be available to help with grants.  
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 3:10 P.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

______________________________________ 
____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                           Jon Skelton, Chairman 
